WATER RESOURCES
August 27, 2021

Richard Lovett

The City of Greensboro
6310 Burnt Poplar Road
Greensboro, NC 27401

RE: Inspection of Sand Filter
Dear Mr. Lovett:

On August 10, 2021, the City of Greensboro Stormwater Management Division conducted an inspection of the
Stormwater Control Measures (SCMs) in your control or ownership located at 6310 Burnt Poplar Rd. State and
local regulations require routine inspections of all structural Stormwater Control Measures to ensure the
proper functioning of these structures. This inspection focused on key structural components, sediment
capacity, and maintenance practices of the SCM(s).

The inspection found that the following item(s) are required to restore and/or enhance the effectiveness of the
SCM(s) on your property. The City of Greensboro allows the following items to be completed within 90 days
from the date of this letter prior to commencement of enforcement action. Please complete the items before
November 29, 2021. Please contact me when the items have been completed, after which an additional
inspection will occur.

City of Greensboro Transfer Station [S0107]

e Remove all vegetation and debris from inside the sediment chamber.

e Remove all sediment that has accumulated in the sediment chamber and dispose of it in accordance
with the City of Greensboro's policy. Restore this area to its original dimensions.

e Remove sediment that has accumulated in the inlet(s).

e Remove vegetation and other debris from the top of the filter bed and restore this area to its original
dimensions. After vegetation and debris is removed, use a hand rake to loosen up the top layer of the
sand to promote filtration and replenish the area with sand as needed.

Proper operation and routine maintenance are a vital part of ensuring the effectiveness of your SCM(s) and is
the sole responsibility of the owner. The City of Greensboro accepts no liability in the event of failure of the
SCM(s). If you should have any questions or comments concerning the required items or the time frame, please
feel free to contact me at (336) 373-7665, or at Blake.Strumbel@greensboro-nc.gov.

Sincerely,

S o 7

Blake Strumbel,
Stormwater Management Division

cc: Peter Schneider, Water Quality Supervisor
Watershed file
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